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HUBY VOICE
Issue 40 September 2021 Published by Huby Par ish Council

delivered free to all homes in Huby

Par ish News

The Parish Council has now been able to have two mee�ngs face to face which has been a great relief after so many
Zoom meetings. Let us hope that it continues. No members of the public had yet been present, everyone is welcome
back if they feel comfortable. There is still just one vacancy on the Council. If anyone would like to be considered
for co-option, please do email me.

Ten planning applica�ons have been considered since the last newsle�er. The Council also met with Jon Berry, the
Head of Planning at Hambleton District Councils. Discussion was around how the Parish Council can best influence
the outcome of planning decisions. Jon reiterated the importance of a Neighbourhood Plan, and the Council will
consider in September whether to resurrect the produc�on of a plan. This would be produced by a separate
commi�ee and anyone wishing to be involved please contact the Council.

News came through about the introduction of a Unitary Authority. A new North Yorkshire wide authority will take
over the roles of the Districts and County Council from April 2023. Elec�ons for the Councillors for this new authority
will take place. No changes will be made to Parish Councils.

A new larger notice board is now in place. This will allow both Parish Council and Community notices to be put up
without conflicting. The old board has a new lease of life at the Village Hall.

The Council is requesting that Tree Preservation Orders be made on the trees in Tally Hill and one in Haverbrakes
Lane. However there appears to be a wider apprecia�on of existing trees in the village and if anyone has any
suggestions of trees that should be protected, please contact the Council. Two dead trees on Main Street will be
replaced by cherry trees at the appropriate time.

The Council is obtaining two new addi�onal benches to be placed on Tally Hill. It also has three benches that need
refurbishment. Anyone who would like to tender for the installa�on refurbishment please contact the Council.

The Council agreed two grants, one of £1,000 to help with the running costs of the Playground and the other of
£1,400 to help fund a Community Event in September. It is great to know that community events and activi�es are
back with us a�er so long.

You will by now have most likely seen the SpeedWarning signs in the village which are intended to remind motorists
of the 30mph speed limit. There is one on Bell Lane and one near Barf Hill. The signs are moveable and will be
relocated from �me to time to monitor speeds at various places. The signs collect data which can be analysed to
show various sta�stics about the volume and speed of vehicles through the village.
Surprisingly, over 1000 vehicles per day pass the sign at Bell Lane, and nearly 900 per day at Barf Hill. The data shows
that about 85% of drivers are obeying the speed limit, and thus keeping the village safe. However, this does mean
that about 15% of vehicles travel through the village too fast. Some are just over the limit, but a few are significantly
exceeding the posted speed limit. Huby is a busy village with a high volume of traffic. Observing the speed limit
helps keep the village safer for all users.

Nigel Knapton Clerk to the Parish Council hubypc@outlook.com
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RAVENSDALE FLYBALL

We train just outside of Huby and welcome everyone to join us especially if your dog likes
fetching a ball . We offer a tr ial session to see if you will enjoy it and then we train weekly
on a Sunday morning if not competing in which case usually a Thursday evening.
We are a competitive team and there are competitions most weekends through the
summer so we would hope to have some level of commitment from team members....
obviously not to every weekend!

Flyball is the most unique and exciting dog sport ever invented; it is fast, colour ful and
noisy, and it' s the fastest growing dog spor t in this country!

Flyball is an exciting relay race for teams of 4 dogs and their human handlers and it' s
addictive. Come and join us or email to find out more.
Email: ravensdaleflyballteams@gmail.com
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Do You Need a Grant?
We help projects and initiatives that support health and

well-being or prevent illness in our community. The
area covered is that served by Ampleforth, Easingwold,

Hovingham, Stillington and Tollerton GP surgeries.

If you need help with your project then apply for a grant
from us. It could be for a one-off or longer term idea.

For more details please look at our website

www.fosmh.org.uk
and read our Grant Applications page.

Friends of St Monica's Hospital | Charity No: 513694

HUBY WALKS GROUP

RIGHTS-OF-WAY PROGRESS

The Walks Group, supported by the Parish Council, are beavering away and will
soon be ready to make the formal application to register a Right-of-Way over
Brownmoor Lane.

PLEASE will you help us by returning the User Evidence forms to us, if you use
this lane. 100 have been issued but some have not been returned. We need enough
to go to the County Council to make a strong case. Please fill in the correct lane,
Brownmoor Lane, on the map, otherwise we cannot use the form. You can return
them to Kathryn Wallis (Cariss House), the Evers (Rose Cottage) or to the shop. We
also have spare forms for anyone else to fill in.

We are well on collecting historic documents and maps, which have to go to NYCC
too.

If we do not complete this task, then we will lose any rights to use Brownmoor
Lane.

Forms for Oxclose Lane and Sparrington Lane will follow.

Bill Evers, Fredda Evers, Kathryn Wallis
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THE LEAGUE OF FRIENDS OF St MONICA’S HOSPITAL, EASINGWOLD

Registered Charity no. 513694 h�p://www.fosmh.org.uk

Notice is hereby given of the Annual General Mee�ng to be held on Tuesday 6th September 2021 at
7.00pm in the Galtres Centre Theatre.

Members of the public wishing to a�end are asked to become FoSMHMembers by registering via
our website, or by comple�ng a registration form on arrival. Only adults who are registered pa�ents
at Ampleforth, Easingwold (Millfield), Hovingham, S�llington and Tollerton NHS GP Surgeries can

become FoSMH Members.

Only members can vote. Votes by proxy are not permi�ed.

Members may propose other Members for membership of the Executive Commi�ee in writing by
31st August. Proposers must get the agreement of the person they are proposing and they must sign
a le�er or email accordingly. Seconders are not required. Members agreeing to be proposed must
provide a brief pen portrait of themselves for circula�on to the membership before the AGM, and

may be asked to speak at the AGM for not more than 5 minutes. Proposals from the floor will not be
accepted.

For further details contact the Honorary Secretary, Derek McLuckie on 01347 810771 or by email at
friends@fosmh.org.uk

SPEED WARNING SIGNS

You will by now have most likely seen the Speed Warning signs in the village which are
intended to remind motorists of the 30mph speed limit. There is one on Bell Lane and
one near Barf Hill. The signs are moveable and will be relocated from time to time to
monitor speeds at various places.

The signs collect data which can be analysed to show various statistics about the
volume and speed of vehicles through the village.

Surprisingly, over 1000 vehicles per day pass the sign at Bell lane, and nearly 900 per
day at Barf Hill

The data shows that about 85% of drivers are obeying the speed limit, and thus keeping
the village safe. However, this does mean that about 15% of vehicles travel through the
village too fast. Some are just over the limit, but a few are significantly exceeding the
posted speed limit.

Huby is a busy village with a high volume of traffic. Observing the speed limit helps
keep the village safer for all users.



5

Forest of Galtres Camera Club

Our past season ended in March and every weekly meeting had been successfully held
via Zoom. Our meetings prior to Zoom and the pandemic had always been held at The
Parish Rooms in Easingwold. However during this period we were thrown another
curved ball when we were told The Parish Rooms will not reopen again and we will
have to find a new venue.

The good news is that our new season which starts on Monday 4th October will be held
at The Galtres Centre, our new venue, where we can now gather for our regular
Monday evening club meetings. We do intend however to continue with our Zoom
adventures as it does enable us to welcome speakers from much further afield.

If you have an interest in photography, camera or phone, please do join us. For more
information you can email fogcc@btinternet.com

Our programme for next season can be seen on our web pages:
www.easingwoldcameraclub.org
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SUTTON ON THE FOREST FILM CLUB AUTUMN PROGRAMME
at The Grey Village Hall. 7.30PM drinks 8PM performance starts
Entrance by dona�on on the door. comfort.jeremy@gmail.com 01347 810252

Tuesday 28 September: Nomadland
McDormand (an Oscar winning performance)
stars as Fern, a widow and former substitute

teacher in Empire, Nevada – a town wiped off
the map by a factory closure – who is forced into

piling some possessions into a tatty van and
heading off, something she accepts with an

absolute lack of self-pity. The people she meets
on the road are, mostly, real nomads who have
vivid presences on screen and McDormand’s
modest, equable persona slots easily into this

group.

Chloé Zhao’s Nomadland (best film at the
Oscars) is an utterly inspired docu-fictional

hybrid, like her previous feature The Rider. It is
a gentle, compassionate, questioning film about

the American soul.

Tuesday 2 November: Samba

Samba is a 2014 French comedy-drama film co-
written and directed by Éric Toledano and

Olivier Nakache. It is their second collaboration
with actor Omar Sy following The

Intouchables (2012). You may also have seen
him in Lupin.

Samba Cissé (Sy), a migrant from Senegal to
France, works as a dish washer in a hotel. After
a bureaucratic slip-up lands him in detention,

he is ordered to leave France. With the help of a
businesswoman (Charlotte Gainsbourg), he

fights to stay in France.

Sy and Gainsbourg do a great job of lending
depth and complexity to their characters, while

Tahar Rahim is a hoot as Samba’s allegedly
Brazilian best friend.
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Huby Village Hall.

On Wednesday 4th August at 2pm we had the first ‘Friends of Huby’ get together.

This is a brand-new informal group and is open to everyone.

The hope is that anyone who feels that they have spent too much time on their own for the last 18
months, or just too much time at home, can come along for a couple of hours to socialise, drink tea,
eat cake and make new friends in a relaxed and welcoming environment.
The group has had grant support and hope to be able to use this money to do things like subsidise

trips out and subsidise a full Christmas Lunch in December.

We have taken the first steps and we have already had some suggestions of things people would
like to do and we will take things forward from this first meeting.
Friends of Huby will meet on the FIRST and THIRD Wednesday of the month starting from 15th
September 2021 and then onwards into the future.
We hope to see you there.

Friends of Huby
Wednesday 15th September at 2 o’clock in Huby Village Hall. £3 per person

Everyone welcome

Other Village Hall news - The hall is slowly coming back to life and the committee would really
welcome new members to help us run the hall, if you are interested please
email hubymemorialvillagehall@outlook.com to let us know, we would appreciate the help
enormously.
We are very pleased to welcome back all of the regular users who have returned so far. It’s good to
see you all again.
If anybody would like to book the hall, please use the email address for your enquiries. The cost for
hire is £12.50 per hour.

The book swap library is great success. We hope to expand this service and intend to leave the
outside doors unlocked one afternoon a week and have a greater selection of books, in a new
bookcase, for people to choose from and space for people to leave any they would like to donate.
When we are ready, we will let you know on the notice board and on Huby Village Hall Facebook
page.

We have our own Facebook page Huby Village Hall

New residents pack.

We like to welcome new residents to the village, if you have just moved in and haven’t received
your welcome pack, please email: hubyvoice@gmail.com

The next edi�on of Huby Voice will be in December, please submit your articles to
hubyvoice@gmail.com by 15 November, prices for adver�sing on request
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Barkers of Huby

As this newsletter goes to print,
we have fingers crossed for good
weather on 14 August for

our Volunteers Summer Party in the gardens at Huby
Memorial Village Hall.
It is an opportunity to say a huge THANK YOU to every
volunteer who has helped during the last 18 months or so of
Covid, to keep the shop stocked and open.
It is also the first time since February 2020 that we have

been able to get TeamBarkers together!

Our volunteers range from teenagers to over-eighties and everything in between: but the
one thing we all have in common is how much we enjoy being a part of TeamBarkers.
We’ve made new friends, learnt new skills and take great pride in what our collective efforts
achieve.

The village would be so much the poorer without our lovely shop, and the reality is, both the
shop and Post Office would only be able to open part-time if we did not have the volunteers
willing to help behind the till and behind the scenes.
You can find out more about what we do on our website : ww.barkersofhuby.co.uk or
speak to our volunteer lead, Terry Wolf, or any of our team if you’d like to get involved.

Our AGM will be held on Friday 8 October at 7pm in Huby Memorial Village Hall, where we
will report back to our shareholders. If you are one of our 520 shareholders, you are invited
to attend and vote on any matters on the agenda.

If you are new to the village, welcome, and please consider supporting our wonderful
community shop by becoming a member and purchasing a £20 share, in addition to doing
some of your shopping with us and perhaps even joining our volunteer team!

HUBY AND SUTTON AGRICULTURAL SHOW

Sunday 3 July 2022

We are pleased to announce that Vicki Waite has been appointed as Show Secretary.

We have had very li�le response to our request for more volunteers to help with the running of
the show, we especially need help with the se�ng up of the show ground in the days before the
event, also help with a variety of sec�ons in the programme, from ca�le, sheep, horses and classic

vehicles

Tradestandshubyandsuttonshow@gmail.com

www.hubyandsu�onshow.org.uk
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News from S�llington Surgery

Flu vaccina�ons and Covid Boosters

S�llington, Millfield and Tollerton Surgeries will continue to work together this
autumn to offer seasonal flu vaccina�ons and covid vaccina�on boosters at the
Galtres Centre in Easingwold. We will be giving both vaccinations together assuming
that the JCVI recommends that both are given at the same �me.

Clinic dates will be announced shortly.

Please keep checking Surgery websites/posters and social media for updated
information.

01347 810332 Email: VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net

www.stillingtonsurgery.org.uk

2Ks Walk the Wall

Karen and Kath would like to say a huge thank you for everyone’s generous
donations towards our char ity challenge, “500 miles in 5 weeks”. We completed it,
and more, cover ing a total of 628.66 miles.

Our journey involved joining the Yorkie Talkies Walking group, which in turn
allowed us to experience some amazing walks across our beautiful county that we
were unaware of; this was also a great way to make new fr iends. Karen continued
her impressive Spin and HIIT classes whilst Kath played plenty of golf (sadly, no
improvement in handicap) and reacquainted herself with her running machine to
get the mileage completed.

For anyone who missed our page a few weeks ago, we have been raising money for
St Leonard’s Hospice. We have almost reached our target of £3,000, but if people
are still wishing to contr ibute for this wor thy cause, here’s the link:

https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/Team/2KsWalktheWallforStLeonards
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The Guiding Family

The Rainbow and Brownie units in Huby would love to hear from anyone who would
like to join the “team” of Leaders. For more informa�on about joining the adventure

please email: 1stGaltresbrownies@gmail.com

The Rainbow unit will be reopening in September and needs adult volunteers to help
run the unit, for more informa�on please email: firstgaltresrainbows@gmail.com

Dates for your diary

� 29 August : Drumfest at the Mended Drum
� 4 September: Village community event at the playing fields 12 noon to 6pm
� 8 October: Barkers of Huby AGM
� February half-term: Village Pantomime
� 3 July: Huby & Su�on Agricultural Show at Su�on Park
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Galtres Brownies Huby

We started mee�ng up again in May, ini�ally mee�ng outside, but then back to the
Methodist Church for socially distanced mee�ngs

Since meetings restarted, we have enjoyed making scarecrows at the Guide
allotment, Geocaching around the village, pond dipping and for the last mee�ng we
visited a local Alpaca farm.

If your daughter would like to join the adventure in your village please email:

1stGaltresbrownies@gmail.com for more informa�on

Li�er!

There is still a significant amount of li�er being dropped around the village, especially in the
children’s playground. Please encourage youngsters to dispose of their rubbish carefully.

If you are going for a walk around the village, why not take a bag with you to pick some up
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News from Huby Methodist
As summer seems to be passing all too quickly, we look forward in the Methodist Church to a new
start, a new Church year in September. The York Methodist Circuit has taken a mixed approach in

the past few months, with a gradual reopening for indoor worship. We have sung hymns at last,
rather than humming the tunes, albeit with the advice of mask wearing, and met people we have

not seen for many months, other than on zoom, which has been good.

Services for the village churches will rotate between Stillington, Tholthorpe and Huby, with the
addition of zoom services and live streaming. Groups such as Brownies and Rainbows, Community
Cafe, Monday Club, Jellybeans and W. I. will restart in September. We look forward to using our
newly refurbished chapel, including the outdoor patio space, ideal for sand and water play for
Jellybeans, or outdoor coffee and cakes for Community Cafe.

Thank you for all the support we have received from the village during the past eighteen months
and to Revd Elizabeth Cushion for all her help.

Contact details – Our Minister, Revd. Elizabeth Cushion, is available on 821460, if you have any
concerns you wish to discuss, and for baptisms, weddings, and funerals.

Stewards – Carole Smith (810057) and Jean Abbey (838593).

VX at Huby Memorial Village Hall

VX is a VExcellent game for anyone over 14 years of age of any gender
and ability. It helps if you’ll enjoy racing around the village hall on a

Monday evening between 7.30 and 9 pm trying to hit other players using a
Vstix and low pressure tennis balls.

Why don’t you come along and try it out? First session free; thereafter £3
per session and £35 pa membership fee

(We can’t have the hall the first Monday in September and November
though)

Prescrip�on Collec�on Service

This service con�nues to be used on a regular basis

If you are struggling to get to your surgery and would like your prescrip�on collec�ng
from Easingwold, Stillington or Tollerton Surgery please ring Jackie 01347 810873
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MARK SOWERBY

FENCING

Quality Fencing and Gates

01347 81 1031

info@marksowerbyfencing. co. uk

www. marksowerbyfencing. co. uk
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Huby Playground

The Huby Playground Committee would like to say a huge thank you to all those volunteers and
little helpers who came down to the play area on Sunday 25th July for our gardening and tidy up
day. It was great to see familiar faces and new faces from the village. I’m sure you’ll agree the play
area looks great and thanks to a kind donation we were able to paint the fence to add a splash of
colour as well.
The play area is managed by volunteers and is maintained through donations, with this in mind
please consider buying a raffle ticket ahead of our Big Huby get together on Saturday
4th September. Raffle tickets cost £1 or you can get a strip for £4. Tickets are available to buy from
the Mended Drum or drop us a message on our facebook page ‘Huby village playground appeal’.
With prizes ranging from a family pass to Beetle Bank farm, Vouchers for afternoon tea and even a
fly-fishing tutorial you be disappointed if you don’t!

Kind regards Fiona Barker
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Huby Bowling Club – 2021

The 2020 season was cancelled, other than pre-booked socially distant prac�ces by a few members.

2021 was going the same way un�l restric�ons were li�ed in July and a reduced league season began. By
the time you read this our league fixtures will have finished, leaving a few club tournaments and social
bowling to con�nue during September, un�l the grounds staff decide they want to put the green to bed.

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME

The Club always welcomes new blood to carry on the tradi�ons of Lawn Green Bowling in the village. If you
are interested and would like to know more about the Club, why not join us on a Monday a�ernoon during
early September, we play between 2-4 pm, with drinks break at 3pm. If you work or have other
commitments and cannot make the a�ernoon, please contact me in order to make alterna�ve
arrangements. Freddie Alnu� - on 01347 811081 or email fred.hubybowlsclubsec@b�nternet.com

The Club currently play in 2 compe��ons: -

1) Huby & District Triples Bowls League:-

� Normally played on either a Tuesday or Thursday evening, from late April un�l the end of
August.

� This year matches were every Tuesday and Thursday in order to play each team twice during
July-August.

� S�llington made their debut in the compe��on, but unfortunately Hu�on-le-Hole dropped
out. So, in addi�on to S�llington the other 6 Clubs are; Easingwold, Harome, Malton,
Terrington, Wigginton and of course Huby.

2) Ryedale Vets Triples Bowls League
� Played on a Wednesday afternoon, from May until August. This year it was also condensed

into July and August with all Cup Compe��ons cancelled.
� In our case we were reduced to 2 friendlies against Harome, as Division 3 lost Easingwold A,

Hovingham, Sheriff Hu�on and Welham who withdrew due to lack of players.
� The 2022 season may require a revamped league system if these teams cannot return.

HUBY SHOWCASE EVENT – 4th September 2021

Huby Bowling Club are pleased to support and par�cipate in this event, we will be open from midday �ll
4.00pm to provide Tea/Coffee and cake plus bowling taster sessions.

Please join us and experience Lawn Green Bowling for yourself.

HUBY BOWLING CLUB would like to put on record their hear�elt thanks to: -

SPORT ENGLAND

For the Return to Play award which covered the purchase of 8 new bowls collectors.
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Parish Informa�on
Parish Clerk

hubypc@outlook.com

Councillors

Vice-Chairman

Cllr John Phillips
Tel No: 01347 810448

Cllr Eric Lazenby
Tel No: 01347 810062

Cllr John Corden
01347 810864

Cllr Tracy Outram

Cllr James Wright

District Councillor
Cllr Di Watkins
01904 764434

cllr .di.watkins@hambleton.gov.uk

County Councillor
Cllr Caroline Patmore

Cllr.carolinepatmore@northyorks.gov.uk

Neighbourhood Watch

Jackie & Simon Bullough

01347 810873 email:

jsbullough@b�nternet.com

HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCIL
Stone Cross Northallerton DL6 2UU

www.hambleton.gov.uk
01609 779977 info@hambleton.gov.uk

NYCC County Hall Northallerton
DL7 8AD

www.northyorks.gov.uk 01609 780780

Dog Warden 01609 767104

North Yorkshire Police
General contact: 101

Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111
Drugs helpline: 0800 776 600
Vic�m Support: 01904 636905

USEFUL NUMBERS
Village shop/Post office 811451/811731

Reliance buses 01904 768262

York Pullman 01904 622992

Huby School 01347 810432

Su�on School 01347 810230

Easingwold School 01347 821451

York District Hospital 01904 631313

NHS Out of Hours 111
Millfield Surgery 01347 821557

S�llington Surgery 01347 810332

Tollerton Surgery 01347 838231

Prescrip�on service 01347 810873

Coronavirus helpline 119


